Minutes

Prepared July 2,1993

by Patty Rowuin

1993 Annual Board Meeting of Collective Communication, Inc

The meeting was held at Roger Eaton’s apartment, 807 N. Hyperion,
the evening of June 28, 1993. Chairing the meeting was Roger Eaton,
President, Patty Rowuin, Secretary, and Treasurer, Christina
Cuevas. Attending were board members:

Ronald van Ammers

Leigh Baker

Tim Gordon

Al Marston (left early due to

a family emergency)
Jean Shmitka
Joe Simpson (was unable to

attend)

Also attending were contracting programmers John Crane and Kent

Kanouse, and Suzanne Prussian who has accepted the position of

bookkeeper.






The 1992 minutes were approved with a minor amendment. They read

1991 instead of 1992.

Christina Cuevas gave the Treasurer’s Report. Christina explained

the 1992 Income Statement. The 1992 Calendar year finances were as

follows:

Income budget: $25,000 Actual: $26,077

OQutgo 36,000 32,929
a. Equipment budget $ 5,000 Actual 0
b. Crane Consulting 30,000 32,696
c. Miscellaneous 1,000 234

The 1993 expenditures as of May 31, 1993 are as follows:

$12,920 to Crane Consulting

4,487 to Kent Kanouse

3,425 for computer related (486)

1,201 printing & miscellaneous






This left a balance of $1637 as of June 28, 1993. The income as of

June 28, 1993 was $16,589.

It was suggested by Leigh Baker, that we change our board meetings
to the first Tuesday in February in order to adopt a Fiscal year.
The Budget would be prepared in January then presented at the board
meeting. This motion was carried unanimous. Treasurer’s report was

accepted by the board.Christina Cuevas resigned as Treasurer.

President’s report was given by Roger Eaton who then chaired the
meeting through out the rest of the agenda. He explained the
progress that MixNet had within that year. Roger seem to be more
negative about the advancement that had occurred, while the rest

of the board member’s were impressed at what they saw.

John Crane gave a demonstration of MixNet. The 2400 baud was
demonstrated first. Everyone agreed that the 2400 looked usable and
should be left as it was. It was pointed out that it would be a
waste of time and money to invest heavily into 2400 baud. Then John
went ahead and demonstrated the 9600 baud. Further development and
priorities should focus on this software. One question that was
brought up to John, was if this system could be used with a mouse?

John replied that as of now it could not.



—



General Discussion and Decision

Questions were bought forth regarding the MixNet package and how
it was going to be marketed. Roger suggested that we focus on the
ecumenical hubs which would include USC School of Religion and

Journalism. This newsletter would open doors for us throughout the
religious community and expose us to other groups of people within
the religious world. Roger also suggested that we donate the
software to areas in Los Angeles which would otherwise be ignored
in a study like this. Patty suggested that we donate old commuters
to youth centers in South Central and East Los Angeles, with the
help of the board members and their connections we can collect
communication from areas that would normally be ignored. It was
further suggested that those with the knowledge of computers train

individuals.

The number one priority of Mixnet software will be the development

and use as a BBS with emphasis on Internet connectivity.
The proposed 1993 calendar year budget is $47,000.

A. CRANE CONSULTING BUDGETED $32,000
B. KENT KANOUSE BUDGET $9,000
C. EQUIPMENT BUDGET $4,000

D. MAILINGS BUDGET §$2,000






The 1993 calendar year budget was voted on and accepted by the

board members.

The election was put as a single question and carried unanimously,

the new board members are:

ROGER EATON, PRESIDENT AND TREASURER

PATTY ROWUIN, SECRETARY

BOARD MEMBERS :

RONALD VAN AMMERS

LEIGH BAKER

CHRISTINA CUEVAS

TIM GORDON

AL MARSTON

JEAN SHMITEKA

JOE SIMPSON
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